
November 2019 

Dear Readers,          

We hope you enjoy the 2019 Issue of the Florida Geographer! We have 3 excellent articles 

reporting on original research. The first on Geovisualization of Florida Land Use and Land Cover 

using Bivariate Mapping, Statistical Legends, and Visual Analytics is authored by Georgianna 

Strode, Victor Mesev, Benjamin Thornton, Marjorie Jerez, Thomas Tricarico, and Tyler McAlear 

of Florida State University. The second on Interannual Variability in Daily Characteristics of 

Winter Precipitation at Tallahassee, 1949-2016 is authored by Holli Capps of the University of 

Florida. And lastly, we have an article on Politics, the Environment, and USF St. Petersburg 

Students authored by Ana Maria Quintero and Christopher Meindl of the University of South 

Florida, St. Petersburg. 

I would like to remind the members of the Florida Society of Geographers and other readers 

that the Florida Geographer is a journal intended to serve as an outlet for publication on topics 

about or relating to the geography of Florida, or by geographers and other scholars in Florida. 

We especially welcome submissions from undergraduate as well as graduate students. Our 

reviewers are very efficient, and we normally have a decision regarding manuscript submission 

within six weeks of receipt by the editor. Also, the Florida Geographer is available through 

EBSCOhost. This makes our journal available to a “world of new readers”!  

 

All Best Wishes, 

Ray Oldakowski, Editor 


